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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AGENDA
Saturday, September 17, 2016
1:00 pm
Sask Sport Building – 2205 Victoria Ave., Regina, SK
Meeting Facilitator:  Don Black

Meeting Secretary:  Stacey Silzer
I. COMMENCEMENT

a. Call to order
b. Role Call
i. See committee attendance records attached
c. Minutes of previous meeting

Motion:  Gord Bender/Andrea Ehrmantraut – To approve the minutes of the previous meeting.   Motion Carried.
II. PRESIDENT’S ADDRESS 

a. Don addressed the AGM attendees with the following 2015-2016 highlights.

i. SBA has no loss of teams at this time; we had a growth of about 19% which was entirely in part due to the First Nation Winter Games held in Lloydminster.
ii. Don went through the number of teams in each division.

iii. Once again we had a successful season and look forward to the upcoming year which is going to be quite buy.  We have a BTC course scheduled for October, Officials clinics in September/October and Worlds in November.  We have 48 teams registered for Worlds. 12 men’s 4 from SK, 10 women’s 2 from SK, 16 mixed 4 from SK, 10 masters 2 from SK.  This is a good showing from Saskatchewan.  We have France, Italy, Switzerland, Japan, Australia, US and Canada.  

iv. Don discussed the number of tournaments this coming year, Jr Nationals will be held in Estevan the last week of March.  Senior Nationals are going to be held in Alma Quebec.  

v. We have seen more activity in the Northern communities due to Worlds coming to Regina.  

vi. Don thanked the entire Executive for working very hard this past year, doing a great job for very little recognition.   
Motion:   Ray Bender/Joan Schatz – To approve Don’s verbal report.
 
 Motion Carried.
III. COMMITTEE REPORTS

a. Senior

i. Rachelle & Don H addressed the AGM attendees with the following highlights

1. Senior Provincials will be hosted in Humboldt/Lanigan this coming year.  
2. Like to congratulate the Bruno Axemen and the Debden Roadrunners on winning Provincials this year and heading off to Nationals in Quebec this spring.  
3. The Axemen bond is still with the SBA if they get asked to go to Nationals.

4. Seniors had 3 tournaments this year Odessa, Bruno and the Gold Broom
5. This coming season it looks like we won’t have a Non-Contact division.  We only had 3 teams this past year and 1 is moving to Contact so we assume the other 2 will make that same decision.
b. Minor

i. Ray & Yvonne addressed the AGM attendees with the following highlights

1. SBA had 1 boys and 2 girls participate at the National Championhsips
2. 6 tournaments for minor teams this year
3. Estevan tournament will be cancelled or postponed this year due to the flood this past summer, it fried their plant in the one arena.  They likely won’t get ice time until December.  It was mentioned there is a date in February if they were interested in looking at an alternative.  Stacey mentioned this would make the officials work for 2 straight months every weekend, and this could cause problems due to our low number of officials.  All other tournaments at this point seem to be good to go.  

4. Nationals this year are in Estevan, SK will get a host boys and a host girls’ team.  Then likely a SK 1 boys and girls.  The Host team will be Estevan and then the SK 1 will be the teams who finish first at Provincials in February.   The opportunity to send a SK 2 team for both will be directly by the CBF when we know how many teams will be in attendance after the Dec deadline.  
5. We are still looking for a Minor Boys rep to sit on the board.  This person should be taking part in the Juvenile or Midget programming.

c. Mixed 

i. In Regina it looks like we will still have 7 teams and in Saskatoon we will have 4.

ii. The Nationals bond has already been held by the SBA for the mixed team going to Nationals.  The Regina league always pays the bond for one of their teams going.  It’s been held from the Silver Foxes a couple years ago.
iii. The SBA will pay the $750 fee for the mixed team.  They are responsible for all other costs.

iv. The Survey only had 12 responses, so the category asked that Stacey resend it out.  

v. The Mixed league in Regina will be doing a couple drop in dates on November 6th and January 15that 2:45 at the Jack Hamilton Arena.  The league will request loaner equipment to assist with this, and has asked that the SBA waive their fee as a member of the organization.  They also have been approved part of their proposal from last year to have some signs designed and printed to advertise for this.  The league has asked where would be the best location to have this sign located.  All ages are welcome to this drop in and there is no fee associated with it.  

vi. It was asked for Stacey to ask the membership to see if there is anyone willing to donate old equipment to help with their recruitment of new players!
d. Masters – No Report or Chair
e. Non-Contact – No Report
f. Technical
i. Criminal Record Checks will be done every year.  They are only valid from April to April each year.  If you got it in November, it will still expire in April.  The SBA office will shred them after Nationals each year.  

ii. All coaches, managers, parents etc on the bench must take their RiS (Respect in Sport) before Provincials.

iii. There will be a BTC course offered on October 14-16 in Regina.  Cost is $300, which is for the training and evaluation portion.  The CBF has mandated that all teams going to Nationals must have a BTC Certified coach on the bench.  It’s unclear at this point if all other coaches need to be BTC trained so Stacey is going to look into this.  Numerous messages are going around, so this needs to be cleared up.  

iv. In the BTC training packages coaches would have received their Evaluation Portfolios, that is what needs to be completed, sent into the CBF and then they will assist with coordinating Evaluations locally.  It is suggested that multiple teams book their evaluations for the same time so it saves the CBF expenses by sending out the facilitator numerous times.  

v. The Broomball Officials and the SBA have agreed to work on a new contract with the officials and have the bylaws around their fees removed from the SBA bylaws.  This contract will be something the SBA and officials will agree upon before signing and it will be valid for 2-3 years then renegotiated.  Devon Hack will provide the SBA with a draft contract by early December, he will send it to all officials prior to this to get their approval or input and then a final draft will be put together and then the officials will sit down with a few members of the SBA to finalize the Contract moving forward.  This must take place before the end of the 2016 year.
vi. Officials can be as young as 14 when recruiting new officials.  

vii. It was mentioned that when designing the new official’s contract that they keep in mind maybe there should be levels as an official.  Someone new should not get paid the same amount as someone who’s been officiating for the past 10 years, should they work up to that amount.  
Motion:   Cameron Weiman/Carly Schatz – To approve all verbal reports.

  Motion Carried.
g. SBA Office

i. Stacey addressed the AGM attendees with the following highlights

1. She is looking for people to do player clinics.  We have had to turn groups away due to no instructors.  She will get in touch with the CBF regarding the Lace to the Top program which usually happens in the fall.  
2. Affiliation forms are due prior to first game or practice of season and Provincial registration is due by your category deadline in February. (Minor Feb. 1st, Senior Feb. 15)
3. MAP guidelines have changed for the Mixed Category.  It’s now the same as the senior groups.
4. Tournament and team packages will be mailed out this next week.
5. We are still looking for Volunteers for the Worlds Broomball Championships.  We would like all to be registered by October 1st, 2016.  This is so we can order uniforms with enough time.  

6. Newsletters are going out twice a year, remember to get any exciting news into the office so it can be entered into the newsletter.  
Motion:   Yvonne Turner/Ray Bender – To approve Stacey’s verbal report.
 

 Motion Carried.
IV. FINANCIAL

a. Approval of the Audited Financial Statements for 2016
Motion:   Carla Buell/ Ray Bender – To approve the Audited Financial Statements for 2016.  

Motion Carried
b. Approval of the SaskSport Follow up – Due Sept. 30.
i. Sask Lotteries had an increase this year.
Motion:   Carla / Chad – To approve the Sask Sport Follow up when sent out by email.  


Motion Carried.
c. Appointment of 2016 Auditor

Motion:   Shelley Schroeder/Chad Schneider – To appoint Marcia Herback as auditor for the 2016-2017 fiscal year.


              Motion Carried.

V. PROPOSED BYLAW CHANGES REVIEW

a. Don Black summarized the Rule Change request which was brought forward by Debbie Krawchuk.  
i. Change to:  3 on 3 with goalie.  If team is assessed a penalty they remain at 3 players and the team with the advantage increases to 4 players.  When the penalty expires the penalized player goes on the ice.  Play continues at 4 or 4 until a stoppage in play, and then both teams revert to 3 on 3.  If a second penalty occurs for the same team, then the team with the advantage increases to 5.  Never does a team play with less than 3 players, as is consistent with regular broomball rules.
ii. This currently is not a CBF rule, and won’t be brought in for 2 years due to the rule change year being submitted too late.  This rule will be implemented by the SBA for all Provincial events and will be recommended to all SBA sanctioned events (league, tournaments etc).  
Motion:   Annette Gaetz/Chad Schneider – To accept the Rule change as presented. 
                       Motion Carried.

VI. STRATEGIC PLAN

a. At this time there are no changes to the Strategic Plan.  Next summer we will have to address this plan again.
VII. AWARDS NIGHT

a. Awards Night will take place following the AGM as per the notice provided.  This will be at the Tommy Douglas Centre at 1122 Saskatchewan Drive at 7:00pm
VIII. CALENDAR OF EVENTS

a. See attached calendar of events for dates and confirmed locations

b. SBA website will be updated accordingly
c. We will move the Estevan tournament this year from its current date.

d. This was discussed in the categories
IX. NEW BUSINESS:

a. Mini Ladies League (Odessa/Estevan).  

i. The Odessa Ladies and Estevan Ladies are looking to hold a mini league between the two locations to get more games in.  They are also looking including the midget teams in this to get them more games as well.  Due to the policies they must have 2 officials on hand if they are going to be a sanctioned event.  

ii. Are exhibition games covered by insurance?  Is this based on their affiliation fees?  Do other steps need to be taken to get this approved? 

iii. Does this qualify for some MAP funding?  Stacey and Carla will look into the details for MAP.

X. OTHER BUSINESS

a. Elections for vacant Executive positions

i. SECRETARY
1. Chad Schneider nominates Shelley Schroeder.  No other nominations.
2. Shelley Schroeder is elected SBA Secretary by acclamation. (Finishes off current term)
ii. MINOR GIRLS CHAIRPERSON
1. Ray Bender nominates Yvonne Turner.  No other nominations.
2. Yvonne Turner is elected Minor Girls Chairperson by acclamation.

iii. SENIOR MENS CHAIRPERSON
1. Carla Buell nominates Joey Burnett.  No other nominations.
2. Joey is elected Senior Mens Chairperson by acclamation.

iv. PRESIDENT
1. Chad Schneider nominates Don Black.  No other nominations.

2. Don Black is re-elected as President by acclamation.
v. MIXED CHAIRPERSON
1. Cameron Weiman nominates Alyssa Nostadt.  No other nominations.

2. Alyssa is re-elected as Mixed Chairperson by acclamation.
vi. Treasurer

1. Carla Buell was asked if she would like to continue her term as the SBA Treasurer.

2. Carla is re-appointed Treasurer.

vii. Aboriginal Chair

1. No nominations from the floor. Vacant
viii. Masters Chair

1. No nominations from the floor. Vacant
ix. Minor Chairs – Boys & Girls 

1. No nominations from the floor. Vacant
x. RIC will be appointed by December 2016.
1. New RIC will be named right after the official’s courses this fall.  The new contract will list the duties of the RIC.

XI. SITE OF NEXT MEETINGS

a. 2017 Senior Category – Sunday, January 8, Regina and Saskatoon Video Conference
b. 2017  Minor  Category – Saturday, January 14, Bruno
c. 2017 Executive Meeting – Early January (Conference call)

d. 2017 BOD Meeting  – Saturday, May 6th Regina and Saskatoon Video Conference

e. 2017 AGM – September – Saskatoon, SK
XII. ADJOURNMENT

Motion:   Shelley Schroeder – To adjourn the meeting.  Motion Carried.

COMMITTEE ATTENDANCE RECORDS
DATE: September 19, 2015
MEETING: Annual General Meeting
	TEAM OR LEAGUE
	NAME
	EMAIL ADDRESS
	STATUS

	President
	Don Black
	donb00@sasktel.net
	Voting

	SBA Executive Director
	Stacey Silzer
	saskbroomball@sasktel.net
	Observer

	Minor Boys Chairperson
	Ray Bender
	r.j.bend@sasktel.net
	Voting

	Minor Girls Chairperson
	Yvonne Turner
	ycturner@hotmail.com
	Voting

	SBA Technical Chairperson
	Chad Schneider
	wallnutsy@yahoo.com
	Voting

	Referee In Chief
	Devon Hack
	devon@thehacks.ca
	Observer

	Treasurer
	Carla Buell
	cbuell@sasktel.net
	Voting

	Ice Devils Mixed/Ice Devils Ladies
	Andrea Ehrmantruat
	Aerhmantraut20@gmail.com
	Voting

	Estevan Broomball Association
	Shelley Schroeder
	As.oil@sasktel.net
	Voting

	Minor Girls Rep
	Carly Schatz
	Carly_schatz_96@hotmail.com
	Voting

	Odessa Jr Flames
	Joan Schatz
	Gary.shatz@sasktel.net
	Voting

	Odessa Storm/Renegades
	Annette Gaetz
	Nettie_g_@hotmail.com 
	Voting

	Bruno Minor Boys
	Gord Bender
	Gobender1@hotmail.com
	Voting

	SBA Official
	Cameron Weiman
	jeopardy@hotmail.com
	Voting
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